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Police monitoring current situation leading up to the motion of no 
confidence against the Honorable Premiere of Malaita Provincial 

Government  
  
The Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) continues to monitor the situation leading 
up to the motion of no confidence against the Honorable Premier of Malaita Provincial 
Government, which will occur on 7 February 2023. 
  
Assistant Commissioner (AC) Provincial Mr Leonard Tahimana says, “Police are monitoring 
the situation leading up to the motion of no confidence and will focus on the security to 
ensure the motion runs peacefully.” 

  
AC Tahimana says, “This is a critical time and good people of Malaita allow the democratic 
process to take its course during the motion of no confidence.” 

Mr Tahimana says, “Police will continue to provide security and a response capability to 
ensure law and order is maintained and to swiftly manage any public order issue. Police will 
not tolerate unlawful activities prior, during and after the motion of no confidence.” 

“Police will deploy a good number of officers from the Response Team Unit in Honiara to 
assists and support officers in Malaita province carrying out policing duties during the motion 
of no confidence.” 

“I call on the church leaders and my good people around the county to pray for a peaceful 
motion to happen tomorrow,” says AC Tahimana. 

 

//End// 

 
For any media inquiries 

 
RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 
24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 
Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 
The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 
Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 
and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 
adhere to the RSIPF values. 
For ongoing news and information, please go to 
www.rsipf.gov.sb 
Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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